

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

18 March 2020 commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Friday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Currently closed Reopening October 2020

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

7th April and 21st April

your Shire News

THANKYOU!

We would like to thank everyone for limiting contact to essential transactions during this time, and using phone and email as the primary method of contact. We're continuing to ask you to stay home - but we're still here to help. The Shire Administration building remains open at this point with strict hygiene and social distancing measures in place. This may change as further directives are received from the State and Federal Governments.

The safety and wellbeing of the community continues to be our priority in this fast moving environment. Playgrounds, the skate park and public barbeque areas in the Shire of Pingelly are now closed to the public in line with the latest Federal Government direction regarding the management of the COVID-19 pandemic. Members of the public are further advised to only leave their homes to exercise, receive medical care, shop for essentials, or travel to work or education.

The Premier has announced additional travel restrictions within Western Australia to reduce the spread of COVID-19. From midnight Tuesday 31 March, Western Australians will not be permitted to leave their regional boundary. Details, including the exemptions that apply and the regional boundaries, are available on www.wa.gov.au.

The Coronavirus Australia app has been released, and is available from the Apple App Store and Google Play. This app can be used to stay up to date with official information and advice, receive important health advice, obtain a quick snapshot of the status of Coronavirus within Australia and to access a 'symptom checker' if you are concerned about yourself or someone else.

Please continue to play your part in keeping our community safe, and don't forget to support our fantastic local businesses as they operate during this challenging time. Any community members or businesses that need support over this period are encouraged to contact the Shire for assistance.



YOUTH WEEK AND NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK EVENTS POSTPONED

The Shire applied for grant funding to facilitate events during Youth Week WA in April and National Volunteer Week in May, however in line with Federal Government directive these events will be postponed to prevent the spread of COVID-19.



COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME VIDEO LAUNCH

Join a livestream video session to learn more about the new and improved Community Grant Scheme on Tuesday 7 April 2020 from 5.30pm - 6.30pm.

For more information, speak with Sam Kempton 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au

your Shire News

How To Postpone Your Community Group's AGM

Below is information from the Department of Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety Consumer Protection regarding AGMs in light of the social distancing and restrictions period.

Postpone AGM

If the AGM looks unlikely to be held within the required 6 month period, clubs and associations can apply for an extension for an additional 3 months by completing Form 3. The fee is currently being waived. If a further extension is required, this can be applied for within the 3 month period.

Facilitate a Remote AGM

If the association rules allow organisations to use technology to run general meetings, they can conduct their AGM remotely. The WA model rules do allow the use of technology, but if it's not practical for the organisation to do so, or if it is not the preferred option, they can apply for an extension to hold their AGM using Form 3.

To be emailed a copy of Form 3 or for further information contact:

Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer 9887 1066 cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au





APRIL WORKS UPDATE

Works are progressing on the Bodey Street and Harper Street intersection realignment.

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD

Please note that the Fire and Emergency Services Commissioner has extended all restricted burning times across Western Australia (excluding the Kimberley & Pilbara regions) until the end of April 2020. This extension will come into effect on Wednesday 1 April 2020 and will be reviewed again before the end of April.

STAY INFORMED

For information on local services, businesses and community groups visit the Coronavirus (COVID-19) section of the Shire of Pingelly website, or view updates as they take place on the Shire's Facebook page. For accurate and current information about the Coronavirus (COVID-19) visit the Department of Health website and HealthyWA Facebook page

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President) Cr David Freebairn:

Cr David Freebairn: 0427 877 011 Cr Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 Cr Kacey Hastings: 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

McBurney: 0427 944 456

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386

your Shire News





THE SHIRE OF PINGELLY WOULD LIKE TO WISH SHIRLEY LANGE, FORMER SHIRE PRESIDENT, A VERY HAPPY 80TH BIRTHDAY AND THANK HER FOR 14 YEARS OF SERVICE ON COUNCIL! SHIRLEY CONTINUES TO BE A VALUED MEMBER OF THE PINGELLY COMMUNITY AND WE HOPE SHE HAS A FANTASTIC DAY.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Bill Mulroney: Find us on **Facebook**

(Shire President) Cr David Freebairn: Cr Peter Wood: Cr Kacey Hastings: 0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President) Cr Bryan Hotham:

Cr Peter Narducci:

0477 004 157 0499 795 792 Cr Anthony Oliveri:

0427 944 456

0417 953 386